Your Ref:

Our Ref: 2111724
Enguiries:

Telephone: 7322 3347
Facsimile: 7322 4180

Mr Peter Malinauskas

Office of the Leader of the Opposition
Parliament House

North Terrace

ADELAIDE SA 5000

Email; @parliament.sa.gov.au

Dear Mr Malinauskas
Re: Freedom of Information Act application

In reference to your application made pursuant to the Freedom of Information (FOI) Act
1991, access was sought to:

*All documents (including but not limited to physical, electronic, or written briefs,
internal discussion papers, minutes, emails, diary entries and any other
correspondence) referencing and breaking down the number of clerical errors
made in expiation notices, and any costs associated. From 25/03/2018-
02/03/2021”

On Wednesday 10 March 2021 Senior Sergeant First Class Gentgall spoke with
of your office to clarify the scope of application. In an email dated 12 March
2021 refined the scope to seeking access to:

“Statistics relating to clerical errors made in expiation notices if available between
25/03/2018 and 02/03/21”

It is determined between 25 March 2018 and 2 March 2021 thirteen thousand and thirty
three (13,033) clerical errors were made on expiation notices. The following information
should be taken into account when interpreting the data

e The category clerical error includes primarily human errors however also includes
‘declined’ eTickets.

e Where a clerical error was identified a fresh notice was issued with the correct
details.

This information was correct as at 12 March 2021.
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In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of
your FOI application, and the documents to which you are given access, will be published
on the SAPOL website Disclosure Log. A copy of PC045 can be found at
http://dpc.sa.gov.au/what-we-do/services-for-government/premier-and-cabinet-circulars.  If
you disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned in writing by 22 April 2021.

Yours sincerely,

Sergeant Sandra Watson
Freedom of Information Unit
(Accredited Freedom of Information Officer)

March 2021





